
Life Member – Judy Fry 
 

Judy Fry is a wonderful lady with a great sense of humor.  The Sports Car Club of NH acquired 
Judy when another sports car club closed it’s doors and we were so much better for it.  Along 
with Judy came her Husband, Tom who also contributed greatly to the club.  Judy credits sports 
car clubs with her meeting Tom. 
 
Judy jumped right into competition events after joining the club.  She enjoyed driving her #2, 
Sunbeam Alpine and could be found at any event.  Judy was especially appreciated at Ice trials 
when she brought hot chocolate to help warm the spirits and tummies.  Without question, 
Judy’s favorite events were those held at Bryar Motor Sport Park.  She loved the high speed 
driving at the track. 
 
Not long after joining SCCNH Judy took the position of Executive Secretary.  She also was the 
editor of the “Steering Wheel” the club newsletter.  Certainly, Judy’s greatest contribution was 
the writing of a club history from 1955 to 1989.  This history was followed later with an update 
from 1990 to 1995.  Both histories were published in a “40th Anniversary Edition 1955-1995” 
History of the Sports Car Club of New Hampshire.   
 
Judy Fry’s contributions make her very worthy of Life Membership.  The club’s current (2023) 
historian credits Judy as his inspiration for maintaining and expanding the club history.   
 

By Charlie Parsons – 11/23 
 


